

May 31, 2021

Dear Member

The governments COVID-19 Reopening Plan introduced this past Friday includes a five-phase plan, the first of which begins on June 2nd. The phases are dependent on vaccines and epidemiology to move through the phases. Depending on our cases, we could move through the phases quicker than planned.

This communique includes highlights as they relate to golfing at the Chester Golf Course, following which we are providing details on how our Clubhouse Restaurant will be operationalizing this phase of the plan.

Here are highlights as they relate to golf at the Chester Golf Club.

- Travel is now permitted between communities in Nova Scotia the exception being the HRM and CBRM where government is limiting travel in these areas to essential trips only. We expect this to be short term if case numbers continue to decline.
- Our Pro Shop can operate at 25% capacity, ensuring physical distancing.
- Restaurants and licensed establishments can open patios at their maximum capacity with physical distancing between tables, a limit of 10 people per table and masks when people are not eating or drinking; they must stop service by 11 p.m. and close by midnight.

The Clubhouse Restaurant

The Clubhouse Restaurant will be opening its *patio* 'doors', this Wednesday, June 2nd, we will begin Phase One of our reopening plan. Though we are all very excited, we must be diligent in following regulations and listening to the guidance of Public Health and the Government of Nova Scotia.

Please note the following as set forth by the province:

- Masks are required unless eating or drinking.
- Maximum number of people per table is 10.
- Tables must be 2 meters or 6 feet apart.
- Social distancing must be observed.
- Indoor activity is by necessity only.

The Clubhouse Restaurant has created its own set of regulations to maximize the customer experience and to keep guests and staff safe:

• All guidelines set out by Public Health will be followed, including but not limited to, social distancing, mask wearing, sanitizing and use of space.

- Guests of the Clubhouse Restaurant will be required the check-in upon arrival using the SimplyCast system via text message. If you do not have a cell phone, a sanitized iPad will be provided.
- Guests must check in with a host to be seated. A seat-yourself option will not be available this season.
- Tables are arranged to maximize space, and because of that, our largest table will hold *less than 10 people*.
- Tables and chairs must be left as is. Pulling tables or chairs together is prohibited.
- No reservations will be accepted at this time. All tables will be assigned on a first come first-served basis.
- Table times will be limited. Tables where guests are having beverages only will be limited at one hour. Tables where guests are dining, time will be limited to two hours.
- Payment will be taken table-side. No payment will be accepted inside the restaurant.
- Indoor access will be allowed for washroom use. Masks must be worn, and hands sanitized before entering the building.
- A separate entrance and exit will be provided to avoid crowding. Please enter through the bar door and exit through the dining room door only.

We take the current Covid situation very seriously and are committed to doing our part in getting Nova Scotia back on track. We hope that you will support us in this endeavor and respect our operational plan.

Our menu has been updated and is posted on our website, and on our social media pages. Say hello to old favorites like fishcakes and coconut curry! We will continue to offer take-out through our Snack Bar window and ask that you please call ahead to place your order. Beginning June 1st, our hours of operation will extend to 8pm. We will start off the season by opening for lunch and dinner service only but will re-evaluate as time goes on. Our Snack Bar window will be open daily, 9am to 8pm, and our patio and take-out services will be available every day from 11am to 8pm. Please place take-out orders no later than 7:30pm.

Thank you for your continued support and patience. We have missed a few incredible patio days and are ready to make up for lost time! We cannot wait to see you all here soon!

The Management Team Chester Golf Club